Freedom of Religion and Belief in the 21st Century submission

Race Discrimination Unit: Education and Partnerships Section

Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission

I write to strongly express my concern over the direction that The Australian Human Rights Commission has taken in its ‘Freedom of Religion and Belief in the 21st Century’ enquiry. 

I believe the proposals put forward in the paper aim to explicitly undermine and curtail religious liberty, not protect it. Any proposal that seeks to limit the freedom of individuals of a particular belief, and their organisations, from providing services (including education, health and counselling) that are consistent with the moral perspectives of their faith, is a clear reduction in religious freedom. 

Furthermore, the proposal that religious institutions should be obliged to employ people who do not subscribe to the values or beliefs of the institutions, including those who actively oppose them, is an indirect means to the same end.

These proposals are inconsistent with maintaining a pluralistic society that supports religious freedom and expression; rather they seem aimed to explicitly restrict the rights of individuals of different beliefs to express and organise themselves around their beliefs.   Australian community is better served by supporting the expression religious belief of its citizens, not restricting them.  

Sincerely,

Francine Pirola
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